
  
 

 
 

 

 
    

 

 
 

                  
 

    
          
       
       

      
        

      
     

    
      

 

     
 

            
 

 
            

  
      

 
      

 

   
      

      
      

   
       

     
          

 
 

      
 

 
 

 
           

 

TRUMBULL PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
TRUMBULL, CONNECTICUT 

Policy Committee of the 
Trumbull Board of Education Special Meeting 

Via Audio Conferencing 
Tuesday, October 5th, 2021 – 5:30 p.m. 

MINUTES 

I. Call to Order/Introduction – The meeting was called to order by Mr. Gallo at 5:33 p.m. 

Members Present Members Absent 
T. Gallo, Chair of Policy, Vice-Chairman of BOE Edrina Laude, student representative 
M. Ward, BOE Member for M. Petitti Eman Seyal, student representative 
A. Squiccimarro, BOE Member Roy Fuchs, community 
John Mastrianni, TEA representative A. Harmon, Trumbull Community Rep. 
Paul Coppola, TAA representative M. Petitti, BOE Member 
Efralim Diaz, parent representative 
Cassandra Perrone, parent reprentative 
Katie Lynn, parent representative 
Regina Williams, Director of Human Resources 
S. Iwanicki, Ed.D., administrative designee 

II. Correspondence / Public Comment –Mr. Gallo indicated that he had not received any 
specifically for this policy meeting. 

III. Approval/Minutes –Meeting 8/15/2021-- Mr. Gallo moved to approve the Minutes from the 
8/15/21 meeting. Mrs. Squiccimarro seconded the motion. Mr. Gallo and Mrs. Squiccimarro 
approved and Mr. Ward abstained from approval of the minutes. 

IV. Report of New Business/Action Items 
A. Policy 4118.238 and 4218.239 Required COVID-19 Vaccinations for certified and non-
certified staff was reviewed by the committee. Ms. Williams introduced the policy and 
presented an overview of the manner in which this policy is needed to enforce Executive Order 
13G. The policy was reviewed by the committee and suggestions for change were made. Cost 
for employees in term of vaccination and testing was also discussed. After full review of the 
policy with suggestions for change, and given the length of the policy, Mr. Gallo made a motion 
to hold an additional special meeting on October 12th for further review of the policy before it is 
presented to the Board. Mrs. Squiccimarro seconded and the motion was unanimously agreed 
to. 

B. Immunizations Update- Dr. Iwanicki shared that this topic will be brought to the committee 
later this year for review. 

Adjournment 
Mr. Gallo moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:10 p.m.; Ms. Squiccimarro seconded. 


